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COMMENTS AND CONTRIBUTIONS WELCOME
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Next Cursillo Weekend #123: Fairhavens, Bolsover. Yes, we are back at Fairhavens for this next conference. It will be held the weekend of June 12 -14, 2009. There will be a few changes which will add to the Cursillo experience for participants and veterans alike. The Manyanita will start at 7 sharp! So, plan to be there by 6:45. Only coffee will be supplied at the Manyanita, so prepare to go somewhere local for breakfast after, with some of those veterans that you haven’t seen for ages. At the closing, please bring finger foods for all the veterans to share. The other change to the weekend plans is that snack Palanca for participants is being handled and organized by a snack Palanca team once again. 

The weekend will be under the capable hands of lay director Terry Arnold with a theme of “Be Still and Know that I Am God”. The team is meeting currently and is as follows:

Spiritual Directors: Sharon Towne, Dana Dickson
Proctors: Barb Thompson, Shirley Radley, Lana Johnson
Music: Bob Garrett
Ideals Talk: Miranda Beaney
Laity Talk: Enid Bourner
Faithfulness Talk: Chuck Trotter
Study Talk: Wayne Benwell
Changing the Environment Talk: Linda Olivi
Christian Community in Action: Earl Pacquette
Apostolic Action: Kim Beaney
4th Day: Terry Arnold
Enablers: Coleen Benwell, Wendy Trotter,Greg Goldsworthy

If you are sponsoring or thinking of sponsoring a participant for the upcoming weekend, please collect completed application form, sponsor’s form and priest’s report and mail them to the registrar Wendy Trotter P. O. Box 146 Pickering, Ontario L1V 2R2.  Cost of the weekend is $250.00 but there is a $25 reduction for applications received prior to May 25, 2009. Forms can be obtained from the Cursillo website from:

http://ca.geocities.com/torontoanglicancursillo@rogers.com/Forms_page.html or for more information, please email torontocursilloregistrar@hotmail.com 

Just a reminder, May 25th is also the deadline for decision making whether there are enough participants for a weekend to proceed. Weekends have been cancelled in the past just because applications have not been received by the registrar – now is the time to act.

Music Director: We are currently looking for a music director on Secretariat, please prayerfully consider this position. The Music Director needs to be able to organize musicians and administer music related things, like our CCLI reporting, keeping a listing of musicians, licenses up to date and assisting in finding musicians to play at Cursillo events. The Music Director DOES NOT have to be able to play an instrument themselves. There is a manual available which highlights the job more fully.  

Treasurer’s Report:  All of our operating funding comes from donations and a receipt will be issued (in February 2010) for any donations in amounts of $10 and over. Please prayerfully consider supporting the movement. Weekends cannot happen unless there is an active Secretariat that performs such tasks as booking weekends, arranging Ultreyas, arranging for Spiritual support, supporting the National Movement. The weekend’s costs DO NOT COVER basic expenses of supplies, gifts and other incidentals. All these need to be covered by YOUR donations and there is a real need at the moment.  Please forward C/O George Denny to P.O. Box 146 Pickering, Ontario L1V 2R2. 

Palanca Report: Frank and Marie McNeill (our weekend Palanca chairpeople) would like to remind people to join us at the Moonlight and bring Palanca so that it can be properly sorted in preparation for the weekend. Palanca can also be mailed to P. O. Box 146 Pickering, Ontario L1V 2R2 well in advance of the weekend if you are not able to make the Moonlight. Palanca brought on Friday night will be received and sorted but requests for deliveries, may not be able to be honoured.  Please DO NOT bring Palanca on Saturday or Sunday of the weekend. Palanca is a wonderful gift to be sent after the weekend as well – please consider blessing someone in that way. See you at the Moonlight June 9, 2009 St Paul’s on the Hill, Pickering.

Upcoming Events:

1. Credit Valley Cursillo School. Under the leadership of Judith Ralph judithannralph@hotmail.com , is meeting Saturdays 10 to 12, ending with a pot blessing lunch. Next meeting is April 25th and on May 23, 2009. 
2. Trent Cursillo School at St John's Ida - Meeting on April 25th 2009 starts at 9:30. – please bring a bag lunch. They also plan to meet on May 23rd to write Palanca and sing etc. To be followed by a pot blessing lunch. They look forward to seeing everyone in April. Trent Cursillo School is in need of a new musician. Please prayerfully consider either volunteering or asking someone else to volunteer. Contact Judy  judy_dickson@sympatico.ca  and Dana Dickson (Spiritual Director) and Mary Milne Jimkrmilne@sympatico.ca for details.  

3. The York/Simcoe Cursillo School will be held at St Paul’s Coulson Hill in Bradford. The Rev. Barbara Hammond Spiritual Director and leadership under Donna Purkis donna.purkis@rogers.com 905 778 1569. The school is Sunday 3-6 P.M. every 3rd Sunday. There will be Eucharist, a band and a solo Irish tenor and a study group on Five Languages of Love. A pot blessing supper follows. Everyone is welcome. 
4. May 3 1-3 – Durham area pot blessing lunch at George and Karen Denny’s 1927 Fairport Road, Pickering. Please contact George if further information is required. havendayle@rogers.com 

5. June 9, 2009 7:30 Moonlight at St Paul’s on the Hill, Pickering – bring your palanca

6. June 12 -14, 2009 date of next Cursillo weekend #123 at Fairhavens Bolsover. Cost will be $225 for early registration and $250 thereafter. 

Thanks: 
Arcelia Hunte sends her blessings and wants to say thanks to the Cursillo Community for all of their Support, Prayers and Palanca that she has received.  The Palanca gives her something to read when she just doesn't feel like reading a book and the words of encouragement she finds very up lifting and always a Blessing. 

Marion Clubb wants to thank all those who kept her in prayer through her recent eye surgery. She asks that everyone lift up praises as well, for this miracle of clear sight. 

Prayers please for the following people and their families: 

Elaine Barnett, Norma Benson, Daisy and Bill Bond, Leone Currie, Terry and Brenda Dougherty, Dee Ford, Sid Goldsmith, Pat Green, Ginny Grigor, Ted Harper, Jack Herder, Arcelia Hunte and family, Karen King and her family, Ruby Lipsett, the Marshall family, Gail Mason, Joe Matthews, Sally McComb, The Rev. Ron Meacock, Ernie Miller, Lesley Milne, Lindell Mitchell, the Mueller family, David Payne, Chad Pearson, Robbie, Esther Ralph, Marsha and Jane Rennie, Rhonda Ritchie, Meg Shirlaw, Donna Stevens, Trudy Sucee, Ruth Wellham-Humphrey & Kerry Humphrey, David Wyldes & any others known to you. 

In Memoriam: Gord Kerr, longtime Cursillista from Lakefield, and the daughter of Mary Pataki. Please remember their families in your prayers.

From Cast of Characters by Max Lucado

God gave Martha a bass drum of service. God gave Mary a flute for praise. And God gave Lazarus a trumpet. And he stood on center stage and played it.

God still gives trumpets. God still calls people from the pits. God still gives pinch-me-I’m-dreaming, too-good-to-be-true testimonies. But not everyone has a dramatic testimony. Who wants a band full of trumpets?

Some convert the lost. Some encourage the saved. And some keep the movement in step. All are needed.

If God has called you to be a Lazarus, then testify. Remind the rest of us that we, too, have a story to tell. We, too, have neighbors who are lost. We, too, have died and been resurrected.
